
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Parents. Guardians and Carers,  
 
After undertaking a full risk assessment, I am writing to inform you that on Thursday 2nd  March, 
Ysgol Harri Tudur/ Henry Tudor School will only be open for, invited learners in Year 11 and all 
Sixth Form students and is therefore closed for learners in Years 7-10. 
 
This is due to the significant membership of NEU members at Ysgol Harri Tudur / Henry Tudor 
school potentially involved in the planned industrial action.  
 
Mock examinations for Year 10 and Year 11 will not take place on Thursday 2nd March.  
 
We will contact Year 11 Learners who are expected to attend school on Thursday 2nd March by 
Tuesday 28th February. 

 

 
 
 

Year 7  
Year 8  
Year 9  
Year 10  

School closed for learners in years 7-10 and some Year 11 learners. 
Online Google Classroom for periods 1-5 following normal 
timetable for all learners in years 7-10 from 9.15am. 
 

Learners with additional learning needs will be contacted by 
representatives of either the LRC or SLC prior to 2nd March 2023. 
 

Any queries related to Google Classroom or issues with accessing 
Google classroom on Thursday 2nd March 2023., should be directed 
to workingfromhome@yht.wales    

Year 11 Year 11 learners will be contacted individually to attend school to 
participate in some lessons.  
 

However, other Year 11 learners should engage with Google 
Classroom and spend time on revision /preparation for their mock 
examinations and forthcoming GCSE examinations.  

Year 12  
Year 13  

Year 12 and 13 should attend school for lessons/private study 

mailto:workingfromhome@yht.wales


 

School buses will run as normal and a food service will be available for on-site learners between 11:45 
– 12:15. A direct BACS payment will be made to those entitled to free school meals.  
 
The strike is happening because of a national dispute between the unions and the Welsh and United 
Kingdom Governments over pay and school funding. 
 
I am sorry and apologise once again for any inconvenience that this may cause you and understand 
this may be frustrating for you, as well as the potential disruption to your child’s education.  
 
I will continue to review these arrangements and inform you of any changes if they are necessary. 
 
Many thanks for your ongoing support. 
 
Yours Sincerely,  
 
Ysgol Harri Tudur / Henry Tudor School 

 


